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NCPD Director attends Annual Executive Steering Committee meeting  

The Director for National Crime Prevention Department (NCPD) of the Royal Solomon 
Islands Police Force (RSIPF) has attended the Annual Executive Steering Committee 
meeting held for New Zealand Solomon Islands Policing Support Programme (NZ SIPSP) 
in Honiara recently. 

NCPD Director Superintendent John Matamaru says, “NZ SIPSP is one of the major 
supporters of RSIPF on Crime Prevention (CPC) Strategy. They have provided capacity 
development programs and sustainability of our corporation as partners in the policing 
aspect of the Solomon Government through RSIPF.” 

“New Zealand has been a key partner in policing, through the support of the New Zealand 
Police program SIPSP. The SIPSP program work closely with the RSIPF strategic directions 
and the Executive of the RSIPF to ensure program is delivered effectively,” said Director 
Matamaru. 

He says, “The Steering Committee meeting covered several matters including the recently 
completed review of the programme and acceptance of the review document, continuation 
of the programme and the design of the new programme moving forward among other 
matters.” 

//End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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